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Dear Colleague
RE: FROST PROTECTION
As the Christmas break approaches, the following advice is given to all Head Teachers, Building Managers and Caretakers with regard to recommended measures to take in order to prevent frost and flood damage in the event of low temperatures over the holiday period.

Main Boiler Plant

Most boiler plants are controlled by an optimiser, and are fitted with a holiday/auto switch.  This switch should be left in the holiday position for the duration of the break.  This will save a significant amount of fuel, yet leave the plant and services protected in the event of frost.

Temporary/Lightweight Buildings

Turn off the main stop tap to any incoming cold water main and open all taps to drain the system as far as possible.  Leave any heaters switched on with the frost thermostat, if fitted, set at 10oC.  If no frost thermostat is fitted, leave one heater switched on set at 10oC.  
The majority of caretakers have been given instructions on how to set their controls, but some may be unsure of what they need to do.  If you or your caretaker have any doubts about the frost protection systems/insulation of your water carrying services, please contact the Heating Maintenance Surveyors Team as soon as possible in order to give them sufficient time to arrange for the appropriate officers to visit all schools/centres requiring advice prior to the Christmas holiday.

If it is cold enough for long enough, no amount of insulation will prevent the freezing of water pipes.  I recommend that all schools/centres should appoint someone to visit the building(s) every day during the holiday period to ensure the plant is operating effectively.  
This is particularly important in single boiler installations, where the failure of that boiler through the simplest of faults, would leave the whole building vulnerable.  That person should also have appropriate authority to issue any necessary instructions/orders in any emergency and should also be aware of who or which contractor to contact in such an emergency.

FUEL STOCKS

Oil

Ensure there are sufficient stocks of oil in your fuel tank(s) prior to the Christmas break.  If the weather is severe, the frost protection controls can cause the plant to operate for a considerable period of time, consuming more oil than might be expected.

Solid Fuel

Ensure there is a sufficient stock of coal in the fuel bunker.  Leave the heating pump running and the boiler on kindle.  As is the requirement of this type of plant, daily attendance by the caretaker will be necessary to clean out the boiler.  If you feel, or are aware that there may be a sustained period of low temperatures, then the boiler should be run for a few hours every day for the duration of these low temperatures.

You should be aware that the Councils Accountancy and Insurance Unit warn that failure to follow these guidelines may prejudice settlement of any claim.

It is also essential that you continue to update the Buildings Section of whom can be contacted in the event of any emergency.  This person(s) should be a key holder and have authority to order emergency works if required.

For Your Information:
Those schools that are purchasing support from the L.E.A. Officers can be contacted on the following numbers except between 25th December 2006 – 1st January 2007 when this office will be closed.  In an emergency Senior Officers can be contacted via the emergency number.

Buildings Unit


Heating







01274 434711

Electrical







01274 434711

Building







01274 434711

Emergency Out of Hours number (all incidents)

01274 431000


Weekend and after 17.00





01274 431000
The operator on the above number has access to all buildings staff and contractors who may be required to deal with any emergency.

In the event of a burner breakdown those schools who participate in the Council's Central Burner Service Contract which for this year has been awarded to Benson Controls Limited should ring:


Benson Controls Limited:Office Hours

01924 894162 





Out of Hours
01924 894762

Where schools are not purchasing support they need to make arrangements for out of hours emergencies especially during the long Christmas break.

If you require any further help or advice concerning the above please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely
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Chris Mudd
Senior Mechanical/Electrical Surveyor
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